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Figure 4. Terminal Block Diagram 
for RM-3SOTB/XX voe 

POLARITY DISPLAY BLANKING OR DIM
MING. 

The polarity display is energized 
via an internal jumper on the lower 
board assembly. See figure 5. 

To gain access to the components 
within the instrument, perform the 
first five steps under Range 
Modification. To blank the display, 
remove the jumper. To dim the 
display, replace the jumper with a 
resistor. The value of the resis
tor, to obtain desired dimming 
effect, is best determined experi
mentally. 

On the RM-350/XX voe meters, 
blanking or dimming of the polarity 
display may also be controlled 
externally. First remove the inter
nal jumper (figure. 5). Then to 
restore full brightness, connect a 
jumper between contacts 11 and 12 
on the lower connector. To dim the 
display, connect a resistor of 
suitable value between these two 
contacts. 

NUMBER DISPLAY BLANKING OR DIMMING. 

The number display is energized via 
an internal jumper on the lower 
bc�rd �ssembly. Se•e f -igu"re 5. 

To gain access to the components 
within the instrument, perform the 
first five steps under Range 
Modification. To blank the display, 
remove the jumper. To dim the 
display, replace the jumper with a 
resistor. The value of the resis
tor, to obtain desired dimming 
effect, is best determined experi
mentally. 

On the RM-350/XX voe meters, 
blanking or dimming of the number 
display may also be controlled 
externally. First remove the inter
nal jumper (figure 5). Then to 
restore full brightness, connect a 
jumper between contacts 10 and 11 
on the lower connector. To dim the 
display, connect a resistor of 
suitable value between these two 
contacts. 
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Figure 5. Component Location 

CALIBRATION. 

1. Using a knife or a small screw
driver blade, carefully pry off the
front panel to gain access to the
calibration potentiometer.

2. Adjust power supply voltage to
within 2% of its nominal value.

3. Allow a five-minute
period.

warm-up 

4. Apply DC input signal voltages
as follows:

RANGE OF CALIBRATION 
INSTRUMENT VOLTAGE 

200 mV +190.0 mV
2 V +l.900 V

20 V +19.00 V
200 V +190.0 V

1000 V +900.0 V

5. Adjust potentiometer at lower
right of display panel until dis
play agrees with input.

6. Disconnect calibration voltage
and power supply input.

7. Replace front panel.

RANGE MODIFICATION. ( Except 200 mV 
range.) 

A range modification kit containing 
the components needed to modify the 
instrument within any of its four 
highest ranges is available from 
your distributor. Specify NLS part 
number 39-356. The procedure for 
changing ranges is as follows: 

l. Remove all sources of power and 
signal voltage from the meter. 

2. (RM-350/XX voe only) Remove the 
four screws fastening mating con
nectors to meter case and unplug
the two mating connectors.

3. Remove front panel (see step l
under Calibration}.
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4. Remove the two screws and the
two retaining brackets behind front
panel.

5. Slide meter out of case. 

6. Install resistors specified in 

Table I to attain desired range,
See figure 5 for component loca-
tion. Note that these components
should be placed in the lower· board
assembly.

7. Reassemble meter.

8. Calibrate Meter.

9. If a
required, 
paragraphs 
or terminal 

decimal indication is 
refer to the applicable 

on wiring (connectors 
blocks}. 

Table I. Component values for 
Range Modification 

Range R9 RlO 

2V 100 k!l z5% OMIT 
20V 909 k!l !.1% 100 k!l ±1% 

200V 10 110 ±1% 100 kil zH 

lOOOV 10 M!l ±1% 10 kfl ±1% 

CURRENT MEASUREMENT 

A shunt resistor may be plugged 
into the terminals shown in figure 
5 to permit current measurement. 
Alternatively, an external shunt 
resistor may be connected between 
signal high and signal low. For 
current measurement, the meter 
should be connected in the 200 mV 
or 2V range, depending upon the 
full scale voltage drop which can 
be tolerated. Table II shows the 
shunt resistor value required. The 
accuracy of measurement will be 
determined largely by the accuracy 
of the shunt resistor. 

Table II. Shunt Resistor Values 

Full Scale 
Current Range 

2 mA 
20 mA 

200 mA 
2 A 

Full Scale 
Current Range 

2 mA 
20 mA 

200 mA 
2 A 

*Use external

MAINTENANCE. 

shunt 

Shunt Resistor 
for Meter in 
200.mV range

100 Ohms 
10 Ohms 

1 Ohm 
0.1 Onm* 

Shunt Resistor 
for Meter in 

2V Range 

1000 Ohms 
100 Ohms 

10 Ohms 
1 Ohm* 

only. 

1. GENERAL. To facilitate main
tenance, all six integrated cir
cuits on the lower board assembly
are plug-in components. They can
be easily removed and installed
without soldering. They include
the four LED displays, the ICL7107-
CPL chip and the CD4049AE chip.

2. COMPONENT ACCESS. To gain ac
cess to the components within the
meter, perform the first five steps
UJ}der Range Modification. 

RM-350/XX voe 

RM-350TB/XX voe 

Non-Linear Systems
Originator of the digital voltmeter




